

Wayne State University
Office of the Dean
University Libraries
Library Science
Media Services
University Press
Detroit, Michigan 48202

Phone: (313) 577-4020 Telefax: (313) 577-5525 Alanet: ALA0841

Bitnet: PSPYERS@WAYNEST1

July 9, 1992

Mr. Gerald F. Bosler, Chair SEMLOL Reciprocal Borrowing Task Force South Campus Library Macomb Community College 14500 Twelve Mile Rd. Warren, MI 48093

Dear Jerry,

Thank you very much for your letter and descriptive material of the SEMLOL pilot project involving eleven institutions.

I am in full agreement with the intent of the pilot and you have my full support. Wayne State's Libraries are currently overrun by students from other institutions. It is our hope that the reciprocal borrowing privileges among eleven institutions may result in some relief for WSU. We will watch the developments with great interest.

In the meantime, the WSU Libraries remain available, as in the past, based on our current guidelines. I hope, however, that the eleven pilot institutions will promote each other and leave WSU as a source of last resort. This would help all of us. Thank you very much for contacting me.

Sincerely,

Peter Spyers-Duran Dean

PS-D/cmz
cy: S. Ellison
Library Management Group